
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
October 12, 2015
The meeting was called to order by Pat Cooper at 5:00 pm.
Members present were:   Pat Cooper, Susan Simmons, Glen and Barb Scott, Erika Dragoo, Ralph Cadwallader and Mitch Martin.
Reports
Secretary:  It was moved by Erika and seconded by Glen to approve the minutes.  The September minutes as sent and revised by e-mail were approved by unanimous vote.  They were posted on the website.
Treasurer’s Report:   Total assets are: $26,342.38.  We made $263.25 profit from Art in the Park.
 Membership:  Ralph gave us a spreadsheet with the Friends members on it.  He is going to write a letter to each past Friend who hasn’t paid dues.  Pat asked him to include a Friends sticker.  Barb will let Ralph know when people join Friends via PayPal.  
Communications:   The newsletter was posted on social media and delivered to Friends, volunteers and members of the local community via e-mail on October 8.  Facebook has 233 likes, up from 177 this summer.  Erika is not going to renew Smilebox when it expires in 2016.
Volunteer update:
Park Manager Update: The campground is still full.  The last day Camper Services will be open is the 18th of October.  Dixon Trail is the correct name for the trail to the top.  The loops on top have not been names yet.
Old Business:   Pat will get a gift for Kris by the 26th.  Her going away party is the 25th.  We made $358 at the Karma Hour at Bristol Brewery.  Pat sent a letter supporting TOSC’s position on Measure 2D.  
It looks like so far we have about 70 runners signed up for the Cheyenne Mountain Run.  Pat will be at Jack Quinn’s tomorrow night.  Mitch said Victoria from Exterra asked if we needed help.  Susan will be at the Friends’ table on the day of the race.  Erika will take photos.
The history members are working on the top of the mountain project.   Jeremy Agnew is also working on archiving documents digitally.  Glen said there is a way to do that through Google for non-profits.  The new history pamphlets have come in.  They are a very nice quality.
New Business:
Erika plans to post an Indy Give! promo video on social media once a week during the two-month campaign.  Pat will help run social media with Erika throughout the campaign.  Also, for the Open House on Dec. 12, Jeanette will set aside table space for Eric and Erika to run the Indy Give! table.

The link for Indy Give will be active November 1-December 31.  Susan volunteered to send thankyou notes weekly.  Erika showed us the draft of a video she is working on.  It was amazing!  Erika said we are to post a video every day for a week.  She is making 4 and asked pat/Lori to make and post 3.  There is one free ticket to the masquerade ball. We are hoping Jack or Lori will go.
On Saturday November 7, we will have a table at the Venetucci Run.  We have 50 granola bars to give away.  Hopefully, Erika will get more information on when and where to set up our Friends table.
Lori has a volunteer who will make the wreath for the Festival of Wreaths.  Erika wants to have an Indy magazine at the tables for our volunteer dinner.  December 12 will be Give Day at the Citadel.  We are hoping someone would wear the prairie dog costume to draw attention.  Maybe Jack or Pat Grove?  Our Open House will also be on the 12th.  We might have cookies to give as prizes if donate to Indy.

We adjourned at 6:10. The next meeting will be November 9th.
Respectfully submitted,

Susan Simmons, Secretary 


